MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and Town Council 

FROM:
Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

SUBJECT:
Reappointment to the Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

DATE:

May 23, 2008
The Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission requests that current Arts Commission Chair Frank Webb be reappointed to the Arts Commission at the June 9, 2008 Town Council Regular Business Meeting.  

In support of this request the Arts Commission submits the following for Council consideration:
· The ballot for the May 19 vote did not identify current Arts Commissioners, nor did it differentiate candidates recommended by the Arts Commission from those who were not;
· Applications for four of the eight candidates on the May 19 ballot had not been received by the Commission for review;
· One third of the Council was not able to vote on May 19, including the Arts Commission Liaison and other Council Members who have worked closely with the Arts Commission;
· In a May 7 memorandum to Council the Arts Commission recommended the reappointment of Frank Webb and Louise Stone and requested that no new appointments be made until the Town’s Public Art Administrator begins work June 16;

· As the Chair of the Arts Commission, Frank is currently involved in ongoing work with Town Management and other groups, work that would be negatively impacted by his departure; 
· Since assuming the Chair this January Frank has demonstrated exemplary leadership and worked well with Town Management to ensure a smooth transition of the Town’s public art program into the Town government;
· At no point has any concern been brought forward regarding Frank’s service as Chair.  The Town staff and Chapel Hill citizens with whom Frank works hold him in the highest regard. 
Thank you for considering Frank Webb’s reappointment to the Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission on June 9.
